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Shire Of Coolgardie  
Free Community Newspaper 

 

From a simple empty plastic drinking bottle ready for the rubbish or recycle bin to a commemorative wall 
display of vibrant colour at the RSL Coolgardie Sub Branch.  The huge Coolgardie Community  

Resource Centre project was completed on Monday 24th April 2017 ready for Anzac Day. It was an       
exciting year and there were many twists and turns in the journey but it ended with a spectacular  traffic 

stopping finish.   
 

Our creative group are planning to go bigger for April 2018 and are starting next week so please start  
saving all of your 600ml or 1.25ml plastic drinking bottles.  Reducing waste and turning it into art. 

Coolgardie community members assembling the poppy display on the  
Coolgardie RSL Memorial Wall 

Coolgardie CRC Craft group working on the Poppy Project 
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Shire of Coolgardie 
Message from the Shire President 

May 2017 

 
The Acting Chief Executive Officer and l attended the launch of the Regional Cities Plan in Kalgoorlie/Boulder last 
week. This plan has many phases of plans and initiatives for growth of population and industry in the City, of which 
it is hoped the adjoining Shires can benefit from some of these initiatives going forward. 
 
Myself and Technical service supervisors, Keith Dickerson and Peter Miller met with the manager and supervisor of 
the GETS training group with the aim of gaining more traction and direction that the group will be taking under the 
new management group. Projects such as the footpaths in Kambalda will be ongoing and the signage and       
pathways at the Coolgardie Bluff will be completed in the near future. 
 
The technical service staff and our road crews have successfully completed this year’s work programme, which 
included resealing of local roads and the renewal of gravel roads, all of which has been achieved on time and 
budget which is a credit to all involved.  The road crew is currently working on resheeting sections of the               
Binneringie Road that were affected by the heavy rain within the region in February. This road has seen a big      
increase in traffic usage, with the resurgence of mining activity in the Widgiemooltha area. 
 
The Shire of Coolgardie Councillors were given a presentation by Francesca Lefante, who has been engaged by 
the CEO, to undertake a review of the Shires Planning and Strategy. She gave Council and Staff a great insight on 
how the Shire could adapt some of the initiatives in the strategy to  encourage growth in our region and also how to 
activate tourism opportunities and holding the passing travellers in the region for longer periods of time. 
 
I have also met with the Department of Minerals and Petroleum staff regarding the rehabilitation of the Pro Force 
mine site adjacent to the Coolgardie Gorge. This project is nearly completed with some surplus funds available for 
landscaping and tree planting. With these funds the Shire may be able to facilitate with the GETS group to              
complete in conjunction with the rebuilding of the Gorge wall that was washed out last year. 
   
The Acting CEO, James Trail and I are planning to make ourselves available to meet with residents and members 
of our community to discuss any issues that they may have within their organisations or towns. These sessions will 
be held alternately between each town on the  second Tuesday of each month, prior to council briefing forums. 
Further information will be provided in next months Cool-Rambler. If there are any urgent or pressing issues that 
you wish to discuss please contact the below to make an appointment 
 
Tyler Thornton, Executive Secretary 
9080 2111 
Email: execsec@coolgardie.wa.gov.au 
 
Malcom Cullen 
Shire President 
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Continued P4 

Biting insect and mosquito-borne disease risk increase across Western Australia 
 
WA Health is warning residents and travellers to take precautions against biting insects following the widespread 
rainfall and recent flooding events across Western Australia (WA). 
 
Wet weather and flooding has created ideal conditions for breeding of mosquitoes and other biting insects across 
much of WA. 
 
While Local Government mosquito management programs are in place around WA, it is not realistic or logistically 
feasible to keep mosquitoes and biting flies below nuisance levels when such vast areas of the State are affected 
with the recent weather conditions. 
 
Increased mosquito activity is likely to result in an increased risk of the mosquito-borne disease Ross River virus 
(RRV), Barmah Forest virus (BFV), Murray Valley encephalitis virus (MVEV) and Kunjin virus (KUNV) in some 
parts of WA. 
 
Symptoms of infection RRV and BFV include painful or swollen joints, sore muscles, skin rashes, fever, fatigue 
and headaches. 
 
For most people, disease caused by MVEV and KUNV has fairly mild symptoms such as headache, fever, aching, 
swollen joints and rash.  However, in rare cases these viruses, especially MVEV, can lead to a serious              
inflammation of the brain and result in long term disability or even death. 
 
There are no specific cures or vaccines for mosquito-borne diseases in Western Australia, so it is very important 
that people take care to prevent being bitten. 
 
An increase in the number March flies has also been reported in the Pilbara region.  At least one species of March 
fly, known to occur in parts of the Pilbara and northern Goldfields, has a bite that can cause serious allergic      
reactions in some people.  
 
Although March flies are not known to transmit diseases to humans in Australia, the bites of some species can 
cause allergic reactions, including skin redness and swelling.  
 
People should take extra precautions to avoid being bitten by mosquitoes and flies include: 
 
 Avoiding outdoor exposure particularly around dawn and dusk (and the first few hours after dark) 
 Wearing protective (long, loose-fitting, light coloured) clothing when outdoors 
 Applying a personal repellent containing 20% diethyl toluamide or picaridin to exposed skin or clothing.  The 

most effective and long lasting formulations are lotions or gels. 
 Wearing head nets if outdoors  
 Ensuring infants and children are adequately protected against biting insects, preferably with suitable    

clothing, bed nets or other forms of insect screening. 
 
 
 
 
 

    Shire of Coolgardie 
     Mosquito Control 



 

Issue 64 May 2017 Page 4 rambler@coolgardie.wa.gov.au 

From P3 

______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

The recent rainfall is also a timely reminder for residents to minimise mosquito breeding around the home by taking some 
simple steps to remove or modify breeding sites such as: 
 
 Disposing of all containers which hold water 
 Stocking ornamental ponds with fish and keeping vegetation away from the water’s edge 
 Keep swimming pools well chlorinated, filtered and free of dead leaves 
 Filling or draining depressions in the ground that hold water 
 Fitting mosquito proof covers to vent pipes on septic tank systems and sealing all gaps around the lid ensure 

leach drains are completely covered 
 Ensuring guttering does not hold water 
 Emptying pot plant drip trays once a week or fill them with sand 
 Emptying and cleaning animal and pet drinking water bowls once a week 
 
For more information on how to prevent mosquito bites visit: http://healthywa.wa.gov.au/fightthebite  
 

http://healthywa.wa.gov.au/fightthebite�
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Anzac Day 2017 at Coolgardie  
                    

 
This year at Coolgardie there was a March that started at 5.45am from the corner of Renou and Bayley street up to 
the Memorial Garden for the 2017 Coolgardie Dawn Service.  The March was led by First Class Constable Ferris and 
W Corcoran played the bagpipes.  The salute was taken by Sergeant Pengilly from the Coolgardie Police Station.  
 
A crowd of  approximately 280 people gathered for the 6.00am Dawn Service .RSL President Willy  
Corcoran welcomed everyone and invited them to sing the Hymn ‘Oh God Our Help In Ages Past’ the  
gracious harmonies were sung beautifully by the Coolgardie attendees on the clear crisp morning. 
 
Harley Cullen from Coolgardie Primary School read out the poem “Flander’s Field” with support from his brother    
Maverick; this was then followed on by Cheyenne Aird and Cassiopeia Middleton from CAPS School reading a piece 
about “Simpson and his Donkey”. Well done to our young readers, your voices were clear and crisp and you delivered 
your speeches very confidently in front of a huge crowd. 
 
Corcoran delivered an address which reflected on the first world war, its conflicts and how the name “ANZAC” came 
about; telling of how the two countries that fought together formed a mate-ship that came about creating the Australian 
and New Zealand Army Corp.  Robin Wade also delivered a powerful and touching address about the second world 
war. It was heartfelt and he acknowledged Papua New Guinea’s roles (affectionately named The Fuzzy Wuzzy            
A ngels), as well as the background story of the Ensign and he also thanked Robert Javapro for being present with the 
Papua New Guinea Flag. 
 
This was then followed by the Laying of the wreaths where Corcoran played “Abide with Me” on the bagpipes. We 
then listened to the Ode and the Last Post which saw our Air Cadets Wade, Javapro and  Mangwa who lowered the 
flags. The Minute Silence was followed by Vic Dales recorded Poem titled “Anzac Dawn”; with the Rouse played and 
followed by the New Zealand and Australian National Anthems. 
 
The Sunrise completed the service with a stunning display of gold and orange sending threads of sunlight across the 
colours and textures of the wreaths, attendees, the poppies that filled the Memorial and its gardens. Corcoran was 
pleased with the Service and the attendance and commented that, 
                  
“It was especially moving to see the young children who participated and attended the Service,” 
 
After the service everyone was welcomed to a beautifully cooked breakfast, prepared by the RSL  
Committee ladies and friends.  The breakfast was not complete without a cup of  tea or coffee with the  
appropriate additive. A big thank you to our cooks and bar staff, we really appreciated your  
involvement. 
 
A talking point of the RSL this year was the fantastic display on the Western wall of the building in the  
Memorial Garden.  A big thank you  to the ladies from the CRC Craft group who turned the 2000 plastic bottles, into a 
vibrant  display of poppies and also to Alan Bergin for his great efforts in getting that display onto our RSL building. 
 
Additionally a big thank you to the uniformed Police, Fire Brigade and St Johns Ambulance for attending as well as to 
all community members.  This day would not have been possible without the support of Moran’s IGA, two generous 
community members and sponsors, the RSL Committee, partners and friends, Robin Wade, the Air Cadets, Sergent 
Pengilly and his crew. 

 
Once again thank you to all  -  “Lest We Forget” 

 
W Corcoran 
President 



 

Issue 64 May 2017 Page 13 rambler@coolgardie.wa.gov.au 

The Returned and Services League of Australia 
Kambalda Sub Branch 

    
DAWN SERVICE. 
The service got under way at 06:00; with a parade of Volunteer Fire and Rescue members, St John members (who were 
the flag orderlies) and Police members all in their uniforms. 
 
The R.S.L. president gave an address which embraced the reasons and values of ANZAC Day. This was followed by 
wreath laying and then into the all important flag ceremony. The St. John’s members did a great job of lowering and  
raising the flags during the ceremony and Tanya Fyfe was really good on her trumpet, bringing that sound of reality to the 
service with Last Post and Reveille. 
That concluded the Dawn Service with everybody moving over to the club for a Gunfire Breakfast and a very welcome 
cup of ‘spiced’ coffee or tea, for those that wanted. 
 
The service was extremely well supported by members of the Kambalda public. Estimated numbers around 250. A  
wonderful effort, particularly from the mining companies who brought their workers in by bus. Thank you to those  
companies. 
 
11:00 A.M. PARADE. 
All the groups assembled down at the old fire station. The parade was led by a police car, followed by Stef Karafilis’s old 
army jeep, Godfrey Patten bearing the flag, returned servicemen, Volunteer Fire and Rescue members, St John  
members and Police members. This service was also very well attended by the public of Kambalda, with estimated  
numbers around 200. 
 
We all marched over to the Cenotaph, got into position and commenced proceedings. The ladies from the local AOG 
church sung hymns during the entire ceremony. A big thank you to them. 
The RSL president delivered his address. 
Once again the St. John’s members did a really good job of lowering and raising the flags during the ceremony and 
Tanya Fyfe was good on her trumpet, bringing that sound of reality to the service. 
Immediately after we had the New Zealand and Australian National Anthems 
The ceremony was concluded with the ladies singing the song ‘Great South land’. 
 
The uniformed parade then marched out from the cenotaph, to the song ’Spirit of the Anzacs by Lee Kernaghan, and 
Kambalda Volunteer Fire and Rescue Services Captain Darren McCarthy took the final salute. 
We then dismissed and retired to the Kambalda Club. The traditional game of 2 UP was played (responsibly, thank you 
John Kempton) out the back of the club. 
 

                                                         LEST WE FORGET. 
We also need to remember, and consider happenings within Australia today. 
 

THE PRICE OF LIBERTY IS ETERNAL VIGILANCE 

Reaths laid at Dawn and Parade Services Planes flying over Parade Service 11:00am Parade, led by Godfrey  
Pattern 

Photos taken by Cheryl Davis 
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____________________________________________________________________________________________________

Coolgardie Volunteer Fire & Rescue  
From the desk of the Coolgardie Volunteer Fire & Rescue Captain – David Shilton 

Winter is approaching so it’s time to put some precautions in place now to avoid possible fires and damages to your 
house. Make sure your fires and chimneys are cleaned and if the power goes off due to storms, be careful with      
candles and don’t leave them unattended, near windows with curtains or next to any inflammable products.  
The number of house fires caused by candles is huge and can be easily prevented if care is taken. 
 
Have you checked your clothes dryer lately?  Make sure they are clean of lint and dust; if you are drying clothes in 
front of a fire or radiators make sure you have them at a safe distance to avoid a fire. 
 
Smoke Alarms in the house, we can’t stress enough how important and affordable these are and they do save lives!  
Check the batteries in them and if you don’t have them already go and get them. House fires do not happen only in 
the day time when everyone is awake, they can happen during the night or early morning while everyone is asleep 
and if looked after smoke alarms do not sleep!! 
 
Take care on the roads with the change of weather.  We can forget how slippery a bit of rain makes to the road      
conditions, drive safely and drive to the conditions. 
 
If you are interested in joining us, come down and meet the team on our training nights which is  held every Tuesday 
from 7.00pm. 
For more information contact David Shilton on 0412 859 582   

 
 



 

Issue 64 May 2017 Page 15 rambler@coolgardie.wa.gov.au 



 

Issue 64 May 2017 Page 16 rambler@coolgardie.wa.gov.au 



 

Issue 64 May 2017 Page 17 rambler@coolgardie.wa.gov.au 



 

Issue 64 May 2017 Page 18 rambler@coolgardie.wa.gov.au 



 

Issue 64 May 2017 Page 19 rambler@coolgardie.wa.gov.au 



 

Issue 64 May 2017 Page 20 rambler@coolgardie.wa.gov.au 



 

Issue 64 May 2017 Page 21 rambler@coolgardie.wa.gov.au 



 

Issue 64 May 2017 Page 22 rambler@coolgardie.wa.gov.au 



 

Issue 64 May 2017 Page 23 rambler@coolgardie.wa.gov.au 



 

Issue 64 May 2017 Page 24 rambler@coolgardie.wa.gov.au 



 

Issue 64 May 2017 Page 25 rambler@coolgardie.wa.gov.au 

 
Winter is approaching 
so its time to put some 
precautions in place 
now to avoid possible 
fires and damages to 
your house. 

Make sure your fires 
and chimneys are 
cleaned and if the 
power goes off due to 
storms, be careful with 
candles and don’t leave 
them unattended near 
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Now is the time for 
summer                       

air-conditioning start 
up servicing. Call 

now, before the heat 
comes.  

Quality Products & Mining Services 
8 Granby Road, Kambalda WA 6442 

 
Operations: 0448 548853  

Admin: 04539 548853 
 

Email: operations@littleindustries.com 
Email: admin@littleindustries.com  
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Mobile : 0419 965 784 
 
 
 

 
Drive Ways 
Shed Bases 
Sand 
Fill 
Blue Metal 
Yard Clean Up 

Shop 8, Town Square, Kambalda  
Fish & Chips, Burgers, Kebabs, Pizza 

Large selections of hot & cold food 
Takeaway or Dine In - BYO 

Groceries, Small Goods, Fruit & 
Vegetables 

Fresh rolls baked daily! 
DVD’s, gifts, greeting cards 

Newspapers, book exchange, craft 
supplies 

Catering for private functions & birthday 
parties 

EFTPOS facilities 
Credit cards accepted 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ABN 46 064 990 781 
 

Specialists in: 
Financial Advice 

Self Managed Superannuation 
Life and Income Protection Insurance 

Tax Planning and Tax Return Preparation 
Mortgage Finance 

Property Investments 
 

43 Bluebush Rd Kambalda West WA 6442 l Suite 2, 158-160 Egan Street Kalgoorlie 6430 l 11 Hardy St South Perth WA 6151 
PO Box 908 South Perth WA 6951 

Ph – 8 9367 1400 l Fax – 08 6210 1314 l Email – admin@ausminer.com.au 
www.ausminer.com  

 

Jose Zurro and Ryan McNally are Authorised Representatives of Ballast Financial Management Pty Ltd 
Ausminer Financial group Pty Ltd is a Corporate Authorised Representative of Ballast Financial Management Pty Ltd 

 

Ballast Financial Management Pty Ltd  RTA: 24641248 
AFSL233180     

    

mailto:admin@ausminer.com.au�
http://www.ausminer.com�
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0CAMQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fweeklyups.com%2Ftwitter-revamps-trends-to-explain-why-a-topic-is-popular%2Ftwitter-icon-2-3%2F&ei=r9ssVYGgBsTJmAWugYHAAg&bvm=bv.90790515,d.dGY&psig=AFQjCNEBra-I7ZJK--yEyoTuKS_ARX354Q&ust=1429089583135135�
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Some people achieve great things in life often won through hard toil and sacrifice.  Most people love to see the 
'underdog' win or succeed. 

 

One consistent theme throughout the Bible is kings and rulers achieving great feats. They are seen conquering  
kingdoms, overcoming hardships and being greatly admired. Great achievements bring great satisfaction providing one 

has not sacrificed one's integrity, one's family and one’s morals in order to succeed.  God is the One who gives the  
intellectual capacity to achieve academically, the physical strength to run and jump or the emotional strength to help  

others. God even gives us the ability to make wealth.  Pride is the inevitable result of accomplishments without  
acknowledging the One who gave us the ability in the first place.  Psalm 104:14-15 reads, 'You let the earth produce 

grass for cattle, plants for our food,  wine to cheer us up, olive oil for our skin, and grain for our health. ' 
 

The Bible speaks of one of the world's all time most powerful leaders. His name was King Nebuchadnezzar. He ruled 
over Babylon for many years. He felt his success was all due to his own wisdom and abilities. He made a statue of  

himself and expected people to worship it. In the end, as a result of his pride, he was driven to madness and lived like  
an animal for seven years.  At the end of that time he came to his senses and declared, 'That's why I say: "Praise and  
honour the King who rules from heaven! Everything he does is honest and fair, and he can shatter the power of those 

who are proud."  Daniel 4:37 
 

King Solomon observed, 'What is the best thing to do in the short life that God has given us? I think we should enjoy  
eating, drinking, and working hard. This is what God intends for us to do.  Suppose you are very rich and able to enjoy 

everything you own. Then go ahead and enjoy working hard--this is God's gift to you.' Ecclesiastes 5:18-19 
 

While Jesus was on trial Pilate said  'Don't you know that I have the power to let you go free or to nail you to a cross?"  
Jesus replied, "If God had not given you the power, you couldn't do anything at all to me.  Power, achievements and life 

can all be celebrated but don't forget to acknowledge the One who gave us the ability to achieve them. 
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